
1/5

Scan the QR code

or click here to
sign up for our

Weekly
Wednesday

Update.

WEEKLY WEDNESDAY UPDATE
The Weekly Wednesday Update is our newsletter which we email every
Wednesday with oral health, health and policy updates from around the
state and nationally.

To view past issues click here.

December 6, 2023
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World AIDS Day: A Time
to Raise Awareness and
Join the Fight
December 1 was World’s AIDS Day, an

annual international recognition of the ongoing global efforts to raise awareness, combat
stigma, and unite in the fight against HIV/AIDS. This year's observance reflected on the

http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=ygaglqdab&p=oi&m=1103281455320&sit=f4dbqr4eb&f=4edc736e-55ca-4965-978f-ea42c2a90012
http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=ygaglqdab&p=oi&m=1103281455320&sit=f4dbqr4eb&f=4edc736e-55ca-4965-978f-ea42c2a90012
http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=ygaglqdab&p=oi&m=1103281455320&sit=f4dbqr4eb&f=4edc736e-55ca-4965-978f-ea42c2a90012
https://www.oralhealthkansas.org/WWU-past.html
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progress made in prevention, treatment, and support and acknowledged the challenges that
persist. As the international community commemorated this day, individuals and
organizations worldwide continue to work together to advocate for continued research,
access to healthcare, and the eradication of discrimination, fostering a collective commitment
to achieving an AIDS-free generation.

The oral health community has a role to play in ending the HIV/AIDS epidemic. On January 17,
2024, dental professionals have the opportunity to take part in a webinar entitled "HIV &
Oral Health Webinar Series HIV and Aging: What Oral Health Providers Should Know.”
This webinar will describe the relationship between aging and oral health and its pertinence to
the health of people with HIV. Participants will be able to review the current data on aging and
HIV; better understand the relationship between oral health, aging, and aging associated
diseases; and appreciate how aging with HIV may affect oral health.

Learn more and register at New England AIDS Education and Training Center: Events
(neaetc.org)

Give & Get: Oral Health Resources
Available
It’s the season of giving, and in that spirit, we are happy to
share a compilation of several resources from the 2023
Conference on Oral Health. This year we asked participants to
help put together a “Give and Get Resource Board.” The

project was an opportunity for participants to share resources from their organizations and
ask for help locating resources.

Conference participants shared information about voting in Kansas, the American Academy of
Developmental Medicine and Dentistry, the Leadership Education in Neurodevelopment and
Related Disabilities (LEND) program at KU, and the Oral Health in Nursing Education Program
at NYU. Oral Health Kansas also shared some of our resources including the adult dental
benefits webpage, Dental Passport, Brush Book Bed, and advocacy toolkit.

This is just a short list of the topics covered in the Give and Get Resource Board. We
encourage all of our readers to check them out and share with your colleagues. Let us know if
you are looking for additional resources by contacting us at info@oralhealthkansas.org.

https://www.neaetc.org/events/view/25167
https://www.neaetc.org/events/view/25167
mailto:info@oralhealthkansas.org
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CDC Division of Oral Health Director
Retires
Casey Hannan, MPH, Director of the Division of Oral Health, National
Center for Chronic Disease Prevention and Health Promotion, retired on
November 30 after 27 years of federal service at CDC. In his role as
Director of the Division of Oral Health, Casey oversaw programmatic

and scientific efforts and directed policy, partnerships, and communication strategies to
promote oral health equity and achieve the division’s mission.

Oral Health Kansas had the opportunity to work with Casey over the years, and we always
appreciated his candor, knowledge, and interest in stakeholder engagement. Casey
understood the importance of state oral health advocates in improving oral health across the
country. He left an indelible mark at the CDC, and he will be missed.

The new Acting Director is Gina Thornton-Evans, DDS, MPH. Gina previously served as the
Director of the Dental Public Health Residency Program and Team Lead for Surveillance,
Investigations, and Research in the Division of Oral Health. We look forward to working with
Gina and her team.

Understanding the Financial
Impact of Dental Assistants

The expertise of dentists, practice administrators, and office managers is vital to research
being conducted by DANB (Dental Assistant National Board) and the DALE Foundation. The
goal of the research survey is to help DANB understand the financial impact dental assistants
have on dental practices.

Click here to access the survey. The link will be active until December 18, 2023.

People who complete the survey will be able to enter a drawing for a $100 gift card. Ten
winners will be chosen for this prize. Upon completion of the survey, participants will be
redirected to an optional external link to provide contact information for this raffle. All survey
responses are completely anonymous. The link will not be correlated to anyone’s survey
responses, and providing this information is voluntary.

https://www.research.net/r/VZVG8PK
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More information on DANB and the work they do to provide credentialing services to the
dental industry is available on their website, and more information regarding the DALE
Foundation’s work to develop education and conduct research is available on their website.

Upcoming Events
Course: An Introduction to Value-Based Care in Oral
Health: Moving from Volume to Value, 1 CE. Click here for
the course information.
Self paced courses: Providing Oral Health Care to Autistic
Individuals and Caring for Individuals with Disabilities:
Practical Considerations for Dental Providers.

Webinar: Pediatric Dentistry: A House of Mirrors, December 6, 5:00PM CST. 1 Hour CDE
Credit. Register here.
Webinar: Community Engagement & Cross-Sector Collaboration Learning Community
Registration, December 13. Click here: bit.ly/3L2Yz11 
Save the date! 2024 Conference on Oral Health will be Friday, November 8.

Congratulations to Dr. Nathan Suter for
being honored at last week’s Greater New
York Dental meeting, one of the largest
dental congresses in the world, with the
Teledentistry Innovation Award from

MouthWatch. Dr. Suter is a pioneer in teledentistry in his home
state of Missouri. He spoke at our Conference on Oral Health a
few years ago and has offered guidance on teledentistry to many
people in Kansas. We are excited about this honor and know that it is very well deserved.

https://www.danb.org/about-danb
https://www.dalefoundation.org/about-us/about
https://www.carequest.org/education/course/introduction-value-based-care-oral-health-moving-volume-value/overview?utm_campaign=Webinars&utm_medium=email&_hsmi=250308208&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-_441S3-5136EtLs6HnjCfs5kRHcrUsuabbO_R3OnMKe6zF76JadMulEsle17WGHFI3GbZ3Np1lwUCzDVWbowg3ngDV4wUPiTKepneO8DGPUIKJRs4&utm_content=250311004&utm_source=hs_email
https://email.carequest.org/e3t/Ctc/GF+113/d2jdCv04/VVR6R17l0mslVqWxFS6_1_yVW1h36Dw51N0SPN2x86zl3qgyTW95jsWP6lZ3lqW2zC6_474F3SNW3FkzQT52b5QhW4DYs0l6b9nJrN3Db9VZZR_NrW78QhPT96ZHGzW63bFHR7ztKm1W7HpNhP3cBwyvW8Cpk582SlCrcW7Kd2PD4jfgj6W73kPr_5Y7NW0W6DDrW12FQMVXW49fM1D8x5cJMVRXrnp8557yTW2mWCBw3PHGxhW7DtG8l4kYsNjW8TqsCL5-Yh2PW4shNpr52fvHrW2bVJsX4HGJvlW4G4xNR8mDqPXW7dKMXd6blQw5VQnckD713SgPN7fdbQ-fKQwVMvdylR8x0sMW5SNKdx2rs7f1W3KxZMz3vwt7DW2M0fvS1W9CzqW7zL31Y3FhHMJW7ZRg5K7BvWVPW4rZgNb4R7FhLW3R9q4z3kXdmPf6Z46wK04
https://email.carequest.org/e3t/Ctc/GF+113/d2jdCv04/VVR6R17l0mslVqWxFS6_1_yVW1h36Dw51N0SPN2x86zl3qgyTW95jsWP6lZ3lqW2zC6_474F3SNW3FkzQT52b5QhW4DYs0l6b9nJrN3Db9VZZR_NrW78QhPT96ZHGzW63bFHR7ztKm1W7HpNhP3cBwyvW8Cpk582SlCrcW7Kd2PD4jfgj6W73kPr_5Y7NW0W6DDrW12FQMVXW49fM1D8x5cJMVRXrnp8557yTW2mWCBw3PHGxhW7DtG8l4kYsNjW8TqsCL5-Yh2PW4shNpr52fvHrW2bVJsX4HGJvlW4G4xNR8mDqPXW7dKMXd6blQw5VQnckD713SgPN7fdbQ-fKQwVMvdylR8x0sMW5SNKdx2rs7f1W3KxZMz3vwt7DW2M0fvS1W9CzqW7zL31Y3FhHMJW7ZRg5K7BvWVPW4rZgNb4R7FhLW3R9q4z3kXdmPf6Z46wK04
https://email.carequest.org/e3t/Ctc/GF+113/d2jdCv04/VVR6R17l0mslVqWxFS6_1_yVW1h36Dw51N0SPN2x86xz5nR32W5BWr2F6lZ3mPVKjXxF5hYmhyW5L4bpf2Xm9-NW1WDTY97Ygp7zW6hNRDN2t4Pn3W7y5Whg5_T9T5W6bcyqy7QyK6SW1qYSWD1qKPSdW1vFZ3F7Xwg17W2b1MJH5J5BS0W8ktFDV6R7tzdN1Bj_Smbc10CN3ZLWpWZCnFYN3xW2sHFzPrTW2YJdKM8KtmDKVY_hdM7q03SQW68J8ZP4LZbMsW2fvqky4dSMcQW2jB6n_7p3SJRW2mNMcF25hvsXW6-K-m87DdhhzW38j2hC6G-8HWW7qY2GR5kMBBHW2S1-Jk8pm6fpVzYxTR8TGcMwW3FqDwJ78PSwyV2mNJC932Vy1W5y0_Tt55YklQW1n5z3Y3q4pTyW21CZFy7C5nq1W5KMb3H3cGKvBW7WbB7y3d8d_fW5SR7DF2MPBhZN4r041BzywFWW6cgtqZ4n31Yzf690Mvn04
https://email.carequest.org/e3t/Ctc/GF+113/d2jdCv04/VVR6R17l0mslVqWxFS6_1_yVW1h36Dw51N0SPN2x86xz5nR32W5BWr2F6lZ3mPVKjXxF5hYmhyW5L4bpf2Xm9-NW1WDTY97Ygp7zW6hNRDN2t4Pn3W7y5Whg5_T9T5W6bcyqy7QyK6SW1qYSWD1qKPSdW1vFZ3F7Xwg17W2b1MJH5J5BS0W8ktFDV6R7tzdN1Bj_Smbc10CN3ZLWpWZCnFYN3xW2sHFzPrTW2YJdKM8KtmDKVY_hdM7q03SQW68J8ZP4LZbMsW2fvqky4dSMcQW2jB6n_7p3SJRW2mNMcF25hvsXW6-K-m87DdhhzW38j2hC6G-8HWW7qY2GR5kMBBHW2S1-Jk8pm6fpVzYxTR8TGcMwW3FqDwJ78PSwyV2mNJC932Vy1W5y0_Tt55YklQW1n5z3Y3q4pTyW21CZFy7C5nq1W5KMb3H3cGKvBW7WbB7y3d8d_fW5SR7DF2MPBhZN4r041BzywFWW6cgtqZ4n31Yzf690Mvn04
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cCqWYCPjetlaEgMtxqd4lqEUSeA6Sf1OYSaCtyNiNyu0auBIvSIh2ArcOerDPNjaBDWWdXG8oUwgBtdMkFxthq8nnP4ZK6VDgMLI13bpcL8pWNSPOomIe4EfgoeqvL2mEAMH5ixqNfITEDJw7lXg8fKHr5Z1flPMA0aYJK7hGg_3CuwLwf-PGoh7lTIJT_fvjqz30FJlLxsLbgQHdglimOHCcwJ_JmYPyypKoa1JGunprSv39dy4aohyR-QU4L15YOdbPQsH2sRcRe3K9yCGB3nXithABwDjf5wfYbcFhs8=&c=UIDaDAPk4_ZXYs_O8vl-a09beYW4IDh0DdRHb-jbLgNT34XcZypw1g==&ch=9_ckK6HY-Fk2HjmpZdoe7oAAwTGlQRa2--fic5SJL8IxS1Y_pVhbag==
http://bit.ly/3L2Yz11
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Sugary Drink Display
We have Adult and Children's Sugary Drink Display's available for
reservations. These displays are eye catching at exhibits, schools,
library, dental offices, clinics and just about anywhere you see them!

We only have a limited amount so please sign up soon if you're interested in reserving one.
Click here to learn more about sugary drink display reservations!

Follow Us

Oral Health Kansas • PO BOX 4567 • Topeka, KS 66604 
785.235.6039 phone • 785.233.5564 fax • info@oralhealthkansas.org 

Copyright 2023

http://www.oralhealthkansas.org/SugaryDrink.html
https://twitter.com/OralHealth_KS
https://twitter.com/OralHealth_KS
https://www.instagram.com/oralhealthks/
https://www.instagram.com/oralhealthks/
https://www.linkedin.com/groups/2915638/profile
https://www.linkedin.com/groups/2915638/profile
mailto:info@oralhealthkansas.org

